Summary of Meeting in Connection with Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Proposed Amendments to Swap Data Access Provisions and Certain Other Matters

Teleconference date: April 26, 2017.

CFTC staff attendees: David Aron, Stephen Kane, Owen Kopon

External telephone attendees: Katherine Delp (DDR).

On April 26, 2017, CFTC staff participated in a teleconference with a representative from DTCC Data Repository (DDR). DDR, along with CME and ICE, jointly submitted a comment letter ("SDR comment letter") in response to the Commission's Notice of Proposed Rulemaking published on January 25, 2017 in the Federal Register. The Comment period for the Proposed Rule closed on March 27, 2017. Discussion at the meeting focused on the contents of the SDR comment letter. Staff sought additional information regarding implementation schedules and technology requirements.

¹ Proposed Amendments to Swap Data Access Provisions and Certain Other Matters, 82 FR 8369 (January 25, 2017) ("Proposed Rule").

^{(&}quot;Proposed Rule").

The SDR comment letter is published on the Commission's website and can be found here: https://comments.cftc.gov/PublicComments/CommentList.aspx?id=1777.